NEW CUMBERLAND YOUTH BASEBALL ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF December 14, 2023

The meeting of the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association was called to order on December 14,
2023, with the following members present: Gary Smith, Jamie Ellenberger, Andrew Ellenberger, and
Gary Shirley.

1. Recognition of Visitors: Brandy Sadler, Sabrina Garnett, Pam Cullen, Heather Brennan, Scott
Kubisiak, Jacob Kiessling, and Joel Richie.

2. Secretary Report. The minutes of November 16, 2023, were presented for approval. Since there
was no Quorum, the board could not vote on them.

3. Health & Welfare. None
4. League Correspondence.

a. Incoming Correspondence. Gary Shirley read an email from Mike Haas of GoWags, inquiring
about the availability of the McClay Field at Hillside. Gary Smith wrote back that MaClay
Field is now used by CCYBA (among others) and is not intended to be used by NCYBA, in the
near future. Andrew Ellenberger said that we received our insurance paperwork for the
upcoming year and gave it to Gary Smith.

b. Outgoing Correspondence. None.

5. Treasurer’s Report. Andrew Ellenberger stated that he failed to print the report out before our
meeting, but the approximate balance in our checking account is $2,000.

6. Association Business.
a. Upcoming Events:

(1) Winter Clinics. Jamie Ellenberger said that the Winter Clinics will be held on Fridays,
January 12, 2024, through February 16, 2024, from 6-7 pm at the Yellow Breaches Sports
Center.

(2) School Flyers. Andrew Ellenberger said the school flyers have been approved by the West
Shore School District. It was decided to distribute them to the same schools as last year.

(3) Registrations/Gear & Equipment Exchange. Gary Smith that the on-line signups are up and
running and there seems to be some interest in the early signups. Jamie Ellenberger said that
the in-person signups and the Gear & Equipment Exchange will be on Saturday, February 3,
2024, from 10 am to 2 pm at The Event Cafe, 206 3" Street, New Cumberland.

b. Fundraising. Gary Smith said that need a new chairperson. Discussed some different options.



c. Fields Facilities & Equipment. Gary Smith reported that all the fields were closed for the
winter. Jamie Ellenberger said that Emilie and Tony O’Neal will assist with equipment
management — the goal is to produce an inventory list. Emilie volunteered to put together first
aid bags to go in each coach’s equipment bag.

d. Competition Committee. Todd Paradine. No report.

e. Uniforms and Apparel: Jamie got a great quote from Emerald. Gary Smith said that CC uses
Emerald and confirmed that there is an option for a spirit store. Andrew said that the basic shirt
through Emerald is $8.75 (4 color logo, etc.) vs $15 through Artistic Imprints.

f. Concessions. Gary Smith said that all the concession stands have been cleared out. He said we
need a new chairperson.

g. Visitors for Nomination to the Board. None
7. Motion to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:37 PM. The next meeting will
be on Thursday, January 18, 2024, at 7:30 PM at New Cumberland River Rescue, 1127 Market
St., New Cumberland, PA.

Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Shirley, Secretary



